
 

 

 

 

 

May 10, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole                The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman                  Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee               House Appropriations Committee 

Washington, DC 20515                 Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

 I am requesting funding for the Route 20 Corridor Improvements Project in fiscal year 2025. The 

entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Shrewsbury, Massachusetts, located at 100 Maple 

Avenue, Shrewsbury, MA 01545. The funding would be used to complete the design phase of an overall 

project for box widening, pavement rehabilitation, intersection and signal improvements, and the 

construction of a shared-use path along State Route 20. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds 

because it will enable critical traffic safety and efficiency improvements along one the most heavily traveled 

highway corridors in the region. 

 

 The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for the purposes authorized by 23 

U.S.C. 133(b). 

 

 I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, nor does anyone in my immediate family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
James P. McGovern 

Member of Congress 

 

 

 


